May 13, 2013 Cemetery Commission Minutes
Posted 5-22-2013 @ 11.48am

North Yarmouth Cemetery Commission
Monday, May 13, 2013 at 4PM
Annual Walk & Meeting Minutes
(Meeting held at Town Office)

In attendance: Clark Baston, Richard Baston, Mark Heath, David Hyde, Joy Malloy (elected commission
members), Debbie Grover (Clerk of Cemeteries) and Robert Geyer (PWD maintenance)

1. Call Regular Meeting to Order.
Meeting called to order at 4:05PM.

2. Review of Financial Reports.
Debbie presented the current financial statement. Commission accepted the report as
printed. Vote 5 yes, 0 no.

3. Nomination and vote for Commission Chairman.
Clark Baston nominated Joy Malloy as Chairperson, motion seconded by David Hyde.
Vote 5 yes, 0 no.

4. Walk & viewing of cemeteries (Bowie, Pine Grove & Walnut Hill)
All three cemeteries were viewed and walked. It was noted that Clark and Debbie should
obtain a price on vinyl fencing for the front of Pine Grove Cemetery to presented at the
fiscal year 2014-2015 to ask for funds at the Annual Town Meeting.

5. Miscellaneous business.
None

6. Adjournment. Motion to adjourn by Richard Baston, seconded by Mark Heath. All in favor.
Vote 5 yes, 0 no.

Respectfully submitted.

Debbie Allen Grover, Clerk of Cemeteries



